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PROTECTION AND PERMANENCY MEMORANDUM, 21-17
TO: 

Service Region Administrators



Service Region Administrator Associates



Service Region Clinical Associates



Regional Program Specialists



Family Services Office Supervisors

FROM:  
Mary Carpenter, Acting Director
DATE:   
June 14, 2021 
SUBJECT:
COVID-19 vaccination for children ages 12 and older
The purpose of this information memorandum is to provide updated guidance regarding COVID-19 vaccination for children.  Studies continue to show that the COVID-19 vaccine is safe and effective for children.  At this time, if a child or youth is in the temporary custody or committed to the Cabinet for Health and Family Services (Cabinet), the parent(s) or guardian(s) who had custody prior to the removal shall be given the opportunity to consent to the vaccine.  If a youth is developmentally able to be involved in the decision-making process regarding whether they should receive the vaccination, their input should be considered.  Trusted adults can help to educate youth about the vaccine.  Pursuant to KRS 605.110, the Department for Community Based Services (DCBS) may consent to the medical authorization of a child or youth committed to the Cabinet and arrange for the furnishing thereof by other public or private agencies.  Efforts shall be exhausted in engaging the parent’s consent prior to DCBS consenting.  If termination of parental rights has occurred, a DCBS worker may consent to the vaccine.  Sites that are administering the COVID-19 vaccine will have a consent form.  It may be difficult for a parent to travel if a form cannot be signed online or in advance.  
The COVID-19 Vaccination Consent for Individuals Under 18 Years of Age form that parents may sign allows the foster parent or private child placing or caring agency to sign the consent form.
The Pfizer BioNTech Covid-19 vaccine is the only vaccine that has been approved for children age twelve (12) and older.  Please refer to PPIM 21-09 COVID19 Updates or https://govstatus.egov.com/kycovid19 for additional frequently asked questions and resources.

If you have any questions regarding this guidance, please contact:
Kristin Breeden

Acting Out-of-Home Care Branch Manager

Kristin.Breeden@ky.gov 
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